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Dumfries Cycling Club – Committee Meeting – (Draft)

Caledonian Hotel, Dumfries, Monday 22nd November 2021, 7.15pm

Attendees:

Gill McNeil (GMcN), Bruce Laidlaw (BL), Alex Ure (AU), Ron McGrouther (RMcG), John Minto (JM), Ian Gilbert (IG), Keith Paul (KP).

Apologies – Sandy Laurie (SL)

1. Changes to constitution (GMcN):

Point raised that some clauses of the existing DCC constitution are ‘out-of-date’. Clause 1 states that club ‘will’ affiliate to Scottish Cycling, however that AGM delegated this decision back to the new 2022 committee. Clause 4 states that the club ‘shall’ consist of Office Bearers including Race Secretary – this post is current unfilled, but the club is still fully functioning. Clause 14 relates to ‘winding up the club funds’ by donating to Ayrshire & Dumfriesshire Cycling Association – this Association no longer exists.

Committee agreed that these key points to be altered to ensure that they remain accurate and reflect the current status of DCC. Any club finances upon winding up shall be decided by club membership at an EGM upon deciding if/when the club would be wound up.

BL to arrange the alterations to DCC constitution and liaise with SL to update DCC Website accordingly.

2. Club Affiliation for 2022 (from AGM):

AGM delegated the decision back to the new Committee to discuss and decide the best affiliation for DCC moving forward. Various options were discussed at the AGM, including remaining with Scottish Cycling (SC).

Discussion relating to the new Scottish Cycling requirements for affiliation, relating to Policy Documents, and ensuring that club Welfare Officers are fully certified for their role, especially where under 18 riders are allowed in the club.

After discussion, the Committee agreed that we should continue affiliation with Scottish Cycling and to proceed on this basis. RMcG confirmed he has already contacted the SC regional representative and that he complies with current requirements for the Welfare Officer role.


Committee agreed that BL can alter current DCC Policy documents to ensure they comply with the SC requirements for affiliation, using the SC templates provided. This instruction follows from the AGM instruction to allow the new Committee to determine the best way forward. BL to liaise with SL to ensure new documents are uploaded to DCC Website as required.

BL to proceed with SC affiliation application for DCC based on allowing under 18’s to ensure we comply and are ready for 2022. BL also to check and confirm any requirements for club First Aiders, although it appears this may be in relation to coaching or ride leader roles – non applicable to DCC.

3. Race Secretary role and 2022 plans (from AGM):

Discussion in relation to 2022 plans for DCC TT events, support for the Loch Ken Open TT and any further events.

Committee agreed on proposal from AU & GMcN that DCC will provide support for the Loch Ken event.

2022 TT season. GMcN to arrange communication to members asking for support or feedback for assistance with the TT events – instruction to be released via SL for club website/facebook. Committee willing to arrange a season of TT’s providing the TT riders themselves are willing to share the workload for running these events ‘on the night’ – similar to 2021 and previous.

Feedback from the communication will determine how we progress. To discuss further at next Committee meeting.

4. Club Communication (from AGM):

Discussion on using media such as WhatsApp for circulating information on group rides or TT events. Possible data protection issues if DCC use WhatsApp given it will circulate members contact details. Committee agreed to leave ‘as is’ for now. No action required.

JM raised an issue relating to Committee members personal emails being available for all via DCC website. Agreed that any Committee member can request for their person contact to remain private and not be circulated on the DCC website. Committee members to contact SL to arrange for details to be removed accordingly should they wish.

5. Club Kit discount review (from AGM):

Discussion on should the current discount continue for new kit or not. Also, how costly it is in relation to existing club funds. 


IG commented that the uptake for recent Kalas orders has been low. Winter 2021/22 order has already been placed. Committee agreed to review situation after the next order, due in Spring 2022 for summer kit.

6. & 7 – same item. Coast-to-Coast – C2C (AU & GMcN):

Discussion in relation to approach by South of Scotland Enterprise (SOSE) for Club to engage with a suitable route for SOSE to promote as a suitable C2C for anyone to cycle. DCC asked to review a route from Portpatrick to Langholm area.

SOSE asked for prompt reply. GMcN to reply to SOSE to inform that timescale can’t be met for a suitable reply. IG to review and provide a response, if possible, based on experience from Audax arranging.

8.	Any other business

GMcN - £190 from raffle at 2021 Prize Giving to be presented to the Veterans Garden, Dumfries. Contact to be made to find out a suitable Saturday for their ‘breakfast club’ and for DCC to drop in on the club ride. GMcN to arrange and then liaise with SL for route, and to notify members. AU to find out if we can get a large presentation cheque from DCC bank for PR and photos.

Date of next meeting – planned for February 2022 – exact TBC.

Meeting closed 9.05pm
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